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QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS # 2  

PROJECT NO. F10B8200018 WebFleetMaster(WFM)Support 
July 17, 2008 

 
Ladies/Gentlemen: 
 

This list of Questions and Answers #2 (Nos. 6 through 8) is being issued to answer questions 
recently received and to answer the last question from Questions and Answers #1 document 
which was incorrectly listed as question number 4 and should be number 5.  The statements and 
interpretations of contract requirements, which are stated in the following questions of potential 
offerors, are not binding on the State, unless the State expressly amends the RFP.  Nothing in the 
State’s responses to these questions is to be construed as agreement to or acceptance by the State 
of any statement or interpretation on the part of the vendor asking the question as to what the 
contract does or does not require. 
 
Question number 5 (formerly marked as the second #4) from Q&A #1: 
 
5. Does the WebFleet RFP comply with Section 508 of the Federal Regulations which amended 
the Rehabilitation Act to require Federal agencies to make their electronic and information 
technology accessible to people with disabilities? 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
The WebFleet RFP complies with Maryland law for non-visual access.  Section 1.30 in the RFP 
addresses compliance. 
  
6. Where is the contract service being performed (which location eg., offsite or onsite)? 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
The contract services are being performed on the servers which are located at 45 Calvert Street in 
Annapolis.  The current contractor provides 95% of their services offsite through the Department 
of Information Technology's virtual private network (VPN). 
 



 

 

 
7. Since Microsoft has ended the primary support for ASP in year 2005, are there any 
enhancements/upgrading to ASP.NET applications?  If so, which version of  ASP.NET? 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
The State may evaluate the need to upgrade the current application architecture and database 
based on technical and/or functional considerations during the period of time that the contractor 
is providing operations and maintenance of the applications.  The State currently has no plans to 
upgrade the application. 
 
8. How many people/resources are needed to execute this project? 
 
RESPONSE: 
 
The actual number of people or resources that are needed to execute this project  is something 
that the contractor will have to determine.  The current vendor has assigned 1 programmer who 
has been overseeing this project for the past 5 years. 
 
 

Remember offers are due on August 13, 2008 no later than 2:00 p.m.  If there are 
questions concerning this solicitation, please contact me via e-mail at jepstein@dbm.state.md.us 
or call me at (410) 260-7570 as soon as possible. 
 
Date Issued: July 17, 2008   By ________________________________ 
       Joy Epstein Procurement Officer 
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